BSA Sectional Funding Needs (November 2019)

If BSA central provides funds to sections there are some policy related questions.
· Do we support mixers, socials, lunches, breakfasts?
· Can funds be used for travel awards, research awards, colloquia/symposia support?
· Are the funds limited to supporting events or travel surrounding Botany conference or can the section use them for support at other meetings?

Genetics Section:
They have increased their dues to $20 in order to raise funds.  
They eliminated one of their small funds (Menzel Award) and combined it with their general Genetics section fund, but will still provide the Menzel award each year just out of the larger general fund.  

Request: $250 or $4250.  The larger amount gives them everything on their wish list, including more Genetics section student travel awards and an additional student research award.  

Paleobotanical Section:
Voted to combine some of their many funds.  Combined the PostDoc Research Award Fund with the Cichan to create a new Cichan PostDoc Research Award fund.  Combined the Remy fund with the Winslow Student Travel Award fund and will be used for student travel.  Also approved that their Paleo endowment will be used as a discretionary fund for the short term to maintain the health and viability of the other funds of the section.

	Request:  No request made.


Physiological Section:
They raised their dues recently to $10.  They know they need to grow their section and get more plant physiologists to attend BOTANY.

Request: No specific dollar amount requested.  Would use for sponsorship of symposia/colloquia, travel awards for students, and supplying lunch at the business meeting.


Primarily Undergraduate Institution Section:
	New section that has just completed its second year of operation.  

Request:  Assistance with their workshop with the cost of inviting a speaker who has expertise in various areas of faculty life at PUI institutions. They would like to host a mixer and eventually aim to sponsor a symposium, but think they might wait a year or two at this point. They also have discussed sponsoring travel grants but also think they might wait on that.

Pteridological Section:
	They raised their dues to $10 and plan to solicit greater membership among fern folks.

Request:  $2-3,000.  They are eager to support more travel awards for students and international participants and would like to continue their financial support of colloquia focused on sectional interests.
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Southeastern Section:
	Increased their dues to $5 per person.  They tightened their spending last year and 
reduced their two student award to the ASB meeting to $150 each.  

	Request:  $1000 from BSA to help provide their two $600 student awards and $400 to 
fund their morning breakfast section meeting at the ASB conference.  They feel their section makes the biggest impact at the ASB meetings.

 

